Classified Council General Meeting

Date: December 17, 2015 
Locations: Elko-GTA 124, Ely – 118,
Winnemucca –124, Pahrump - 115, Battle Mountain –BM 3
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Michelle Phay at 9:30 a.m. 
Members Present: 


Jacob Martinez
Gim Briggs


Deanna Hamilton 

Brenda Wilkie
Michelle Phay

Rachel McAnany


Joe Micke

Dori Andrepont

Cynthia Giles
Approval of Minutes: The minutes for November 19, 2015, were reviewed.                               Dori Andrepont made a motion to approve the November 19th minutes, Joe Micke seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Reports: Treasurer Jacob Martinez presented his report. The balance for the Classified Staff Account currently stands at $2,753.96, this accounts for 4 pending transactions. The Tony Salvatierra Scholarship Fund is at $3,284.23. 
Site Reports:  


Pahrump:     None



Ely:     None


Winnemucca:     None
Battle Mountain:      Brenda Wilkie suggested that we remove Battle Mountain since there is no longer a classified staff member in Battle Mountain.
Elko:     Gim Briggs announced that the new Classified employee in the controller’s office is Yvonne Webb.
Committee Reports:
Bylaws:   Michelle asked Cynthia if the updated by-laws have been uploaded to the website.  Cynthia said she would check into it and let us know.
Events / Fundraisers:   None

Webpage:
None



Grant-in-Aid:
  None. 

Hospitality / Awards:  None                                    
Scholarship:  None
President’s Council:  Notes were sent out with agenda.  Cynthia Giles mentioned that Mardell posts the minutes for President’s Council to the website each month.
New Business:   
Valentine’s Day Bake Sale – Tentatively scheduled for February 10th, 2016 Joe Micke asked how the bake sale works.  Michelle said that everything is donated.  No money is spent. Baked goods should be packaged for sale at $1.  In the past volunteers have gone around with the cart to sell the donated baked goods.  Joe Micke and Michelle Phay volunteered to take the cart around this year to sell to all the staff. Brenda Wilkie will send an email the week of January 25th to remind Classified staff, then another one the day before the sale. Brenda Wilkie made a motion to hold the Valentine’s bake sale on February 10th and Gim Briggs 2nd the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Outstanding Classified Staff Nominations – The plaque needs to be to HR in plenty of time for the Employee Recognition ceremony.  Michelle Phay will ask Tammi Cavander to count results.  Brenda Wilkie made a motion that nominations take place between March 28th and April 8th. Deanna Hamilton 2nd the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  Brenda Wilkie made a motion that voting be April 15th – 22nd, with the results announced on April 25th.  Dori Andrepont 2nd the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Classified Council Officers Elections – Joe Micke made a motion for nominations to be taken from May 2nd – 6th.  Brenda Wilkie 2nd the motion.  The motion passed.  Brenda Wilkie made a motion for voting to be May 9th – 13th.  Deanna Hamilton 2nd the motion.  The motion passed.  No one was chosen to count the ballots, they will be chosen as the date gets closer.
Duck Race – Last year B & G had problems getting the creek up and running early and we did not want to run the duck race during finals week, so other potential dates were discussed.  Cynthia Giles made a motion to hold the duck race on May 11th.  Joe Micke 2nd the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Old Business:    
Christmas Party: There were 22 pounds of meat for the Christmas party.  12 pounds of prime rib and 10 pounds of chicken and we ran out.  Joe Micke made the suggestion that next year we have 26 pounds of meat.  2 – 8 pound roasts of Prime Rib and 10 pounds of chicken.  Another suggestion was that meat should have been cut smaller.  The prime rib, vegetables and rolls were ordered from Sysco.  The lady from Sysco told Brenda she should go to Smith’s and purchase prime rib there since it was going on sale.  Sysco still donated a sweet potato pie and plates.  The person who volunteered to cook withdrew at the last minute, so Joe Micke and Brenda Wilkie did all the cooking as well as doing all the dishes afterward.  Cynthia Giles thanked them for all their hard work.  Brenda Wilkie took pictures and has them on a USB drive in her office.  She is going to upload the pictures to the classified staff folder on the G: Drive where all classified staff has access to view the photos.  Brenda Wilkie mentioned ordering ornament/frames to put the photos into the give as gifts to the Classified staff next year.
Food Drive:  There have been communication issues and lack of organization on the part of the SGA during the last 2 Fall food drives so Joe suggested that we wait until there is a change in leadership before we help again.  Faculty have relayed that they were upset because food was left in the bins and some bins were never picked up.  As of this meeting there are still totes that SGA has not picked up.  Rachel McAnany said the stuff that was donated in her department was never picked up, so she has set it aside to donate to Edibles for Education.
Public Comment:     None
Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Classified Council is February 18th at 9:30 am. 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 10:12 a.m. 
